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DRAFT

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter .

 GMH/e8Y e
“"BEFORE" TIRE """ IL-CCNSERVATION COMMISSION 7 - - ‘
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING ]
CALLED . -BY THE OIL CONSERVATION RECORDS CENTER ;
- COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR R
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: ;
CASE-Ho .- 2825 -
Order No. R~ 8-A 5
APPLICATION OF SUNRAY DX OIL COMPANY (New Sax ptf €2, P* Orw ) ;
FOR THE CREATION OF A STRAWN GAS POOL 3 ~~.}
AND FOR SPECIAL TEMPORARY POOL -RULES, —»’f’/ L e ‘
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. N~ T
Ly - & o f 31 3
"'-; o -
. ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
. /' i

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came -on for hearing at 9 a.m. on _February 4 , 19670,

NOW, on this day of _February 19670, the CommISSLOD, a
quorum being present, having considered the testlmony, the record,
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and the recommendations of the Examlner and being fully advised
in the premises,
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FINDS :

Wbty

{1} "That due public unotice having been givern as required by~
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. '

(2) That by Order No. R-2598, dated November 13, 1963,
temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
South Hope Strawn-Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, establishing
640-acre spacing units for a period of one year after first pipe-
line connection.
(3) That by Order No. R-3662, effective February 1, 1969,
the South Hope-Strawn Gas Poél was redesignated as the South Hope-
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool. ™~
(4) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2598,

this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool

to appear and show cause why the South Hope-Strawn Gas Pool, now

designated the South Hope-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, should not be

developed on 1l60-acre spacing units.
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CASE No. 2925

(5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by

Order No. R-2598 have éfforded and will afford to the owner of

L d g dneTe

eemesieoireach  property inthe peol” 6§§6?Eﬁﬁff”*§a’pf6&ﬁcé"ﬁ{g“ﬁﬁgf""

o A

and equitable share of the gas ip the pool.

(6) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by

the drilling of unhecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
te prevenﬁ reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
gf too. few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protecﬁ
correlative rights, the Special Rules aﬁd‘Regulations promulgated
by Order No. R-2598 should be continued in full force and effect

until further order of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

South Hope—Strawn Gas Pool, now designated the South Hope-

Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, promulgated by

Order No. R-2598, are hereby continued in full force and effect

until further order of the Commission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.
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__MR. NUTTER: We will call Case 2925, B

Md DURRETT: Application of S»unray DX 0il Company for

the creation of a Strawn Gas Pool and for Special Temporary Pool |

k¥ |

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, LOAR:

Q Will you please state your name and occupation?

A Paul J. Beaver, Division Exploitatibn Geologist for

Sunray DX, Southwest Division, Midland, Texas.

3 .' ’ Rules, Eddy County, New Mexico.
e § MR. WHITE: If the Commission please, Charles White,
B E ) E E Santa Fe, New Mexlco, and I have associated with me Mr. William
P % § R. Loar, of the Oklahoma Bar. Mr. Loar will'present the testi-
: M ] -
1 F R 8 MR. LOAR: We have two witnesses to be sworn.
e QO -2 :
DR 3 Eﬁ (Witnesses sworn.)
: s .
ot c_.,r§_3-777‘~~‘A~ — Lo SO A SR TSRO S ISP =
m «“Z\. TTARINIE I CupUIy Appiliilalivior Laliiivruo Ty T
bone > s Nos. 1 through 8 marked for 1de‘nt:*
- E .'g ) fication.)
] |
~ ﬂ“g PAUL J. BEAVER,
!.. §.§ g e e b i S o e i S i R EEERETIT DD TS UL T
rt 6 '-L_: called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
Y 3 |
E‘I 3 follows:
I o
>~
84
g
-
]

Suite 1120 Simms Building

Q Have you testified before the New Mexico 0il Conserva-
tion Commission of New Mexico previously?

A No, I have not.

. ) _ Q' Would you priefly state your educational and professionpl
L - backgroungd?
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i
;;t ' from Texas Technological College iw 19#8 ,and Since that time 3
ff;ﬁ°"WMLm"mm_ have been a practlclng ge;iogist | | : 7T’t?
* ; Q Have you made a study of the area that's the subjéct
Nﬂfig‘* _-§§ .of Case Number 2925?
B g:’; | g I‘E / A Yes, I have.
/; 3 CD § Q Would you Please refer to Sunray's Exhibit No.rl and
- -
. § ] state what that is?
: 8 o A Exhibit No. 1 is a land plat of a portion of Eddy Coun
T 2 3 § New Mexico, covering Townships 18 and 19 South Ranges 21 through
?;ﬂ Jf;g § 23 East. Range 22 East being omitted through some previous sur-
i: Es %gTiguuygy}ng practlce. All of the Sunray 1 DX acreage is shown. on.ths
bt ’p:] 1§ g map in yellow and a portion of the acreage around the wells in
;g: Eiié =§ Section 36- 18-21 Section 30-18-23, are partly owned by the
Hégéuuwgggg_‘q ~Atlantie with: one-sixth interesy in-Sunray’ ux having a five-sixth‘f
4 é SR iy working interest.
B T .
e ;,; 5 ; Q Would you also point out the wells that have been
‘Eéé. gg £l arilled penetrating the Strawn formation? |
E % T§ | A We have completed a gas well from the Strawn formation
¥ 4 g % in the northeast‘—antheast of Section 36-18-21, and a Strawn gas
ke ;g well in‘the northeast-southwest of Section 30-18-23; and we
| drilled a dry hole in the Southeast-northwest of Section 29-18-23 ]
ﬂ:ﬁ Two dry holes have been drilled in the area subsequent %o
bl

discovery of gas; one being in the northeast-northeast of Section

s 12-19-21, drilled by Tom Brown Drilling Company, and a dry hole

i
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E South, Range 23 East, and prior to the discovery of gas a dry hold

a dfy hole being drilled in the southeast-southeast of Section 101

D ~ {
; . ‘

2| .19-23. |

Q MR. NUTTER: All those went to the Strawn?

N -

2 A Or deeper, yes, sir.

S _

R Q@ (By Mr. Loar) Would you refer to Exhibit Number 2,

Mr. Beaver?

laxico

A Exhibit Number 2 is an induction-electrical log survey

of ‘the Sunray DX New Mexics State "AH" Number 1, the discovery

S and CROWNOVER
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well, located in Section 30-18—23,,and thereon we have, with red
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g =2| Pennsylvanian down; .the Cisco being encountered at a depth of
-~

]

™

6,021 feet; the Canyon at a depth of 6 466 the Strawn at a depth

Vo i

of 6 935, the Strawn Sand Pay zone at a depth of 7 318 minus 3 250

MEIL
G

I E

the vase of the Pennsylvanian, top of the Mississippian Chester
encountered at 7,395; Meramec at 7,530. The Well was total

depthed as 8,104 in the Devonian formation, which was encountered

X
DEARNLEY,

at 7,980 and was water bearing.

The Strawn Sand Pay zone, as is illustrated here with yellow

Suite 1120 Simms Bui’diné' :

<
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.

pJ on the left-hand side of the log perforations immediately %o the'
o right thereof, from 7,326 to 7,368; we encountered 43 feet of pay

sand and potentialled the well Shrough perforations for 20,000,000

- cubic feet of gas per dav,

§ ‘- | | | @
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—— § This was the discovery well, was 1t not, Mr. Deavers |
o _ A Yes. | o
-f.; Q And the best one So far? :
%i? A Yes, sir. §
‘ﬁi n §§.. Q Would~you pPlease refer to Exhibit Number 3 now?
} : | g ) A The next electrical log is on the New México State i
1 - Q E "AT" Nﬁmben 1, which is a dry hole we rdri‘lled’in_ Section 29, which ’
“:JJ:; § &l is sim?larls‘r' marked as the ftrs§ log, and in the interest of time | ;
:?E ﬁ Ea g I will point out the Strawn formation being topped at 7,032 feet lfi
E g 3 Eg in depﬁh; the Strawn Saﬁd;pay“equivaléht zone encounteredl at 7,4l42
»wéﬁ §’§ 3 minus3,421, and which at this particular location was a sandy
‘: : 2 - 35“2"- . loam_portrayed_in.-blue_and.yellow, and-a-sand-zonc encountered av |
N.. § % g 7,503 ‘Atokari age, wnich was.ﬂhot present in the other we'll,?‘and
: B & 8| we quit the well immediately below the top of the Mississippian 1%
“;L - %E L Chester. o T T ’ :
4 ~ § .
: g © 9 Q  This was a second well that Sunray drilled in the areay
: i N E A Yes, sir.
: EIT . Q  Would you now go to Exhibit Number 42
3; 5 é YE A The next exhibit is an electrical sﬁrvey of the Sunray
*i - g g State "AM" Number 1 which is a bgas well located in the northeast-
’ ; i" g northeast of Section 36-18-21. Top of the Strawn formaﬁion was
;éi: - encountered at 6,889; the Strawn San pay zone encountered at g
§:t= 7,é77,rbeing 12 feet thick in %the subjéct well, and we perforated %
. from 7,277 to 7,297, and potentialled the well for 680 MCF of

gas per day.
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B % Tave you Gond any work on The stfucture map In this |
area? TN _;
. A Yes, sir.
[
i A Q What does the structure map show; if anything?
f E g A ‘The étructure map shows east to éoutheast regional dip
23 g (% with the str’ike being northeast-souﬁhwest in this area.
% - O § | Q Does the structure seem to have émy bearing on the
fi‘:: § 'Df development of the formation?
.._ % 3 A No? sir, it does not. |
3 ng g § Q Does the formation underlie the ig’eneral area?
=t (Z t;i 2?, A Yes, sir.
! E :5 Jg .Q_____TIsn't one. of the $64.00 questions hera whether.on.
! t § % § the formation is productive? ‘ .
o E‘é -.-:5 A Yes, sir, it appears to me that the sand will probably
§§ g" "§“ [ Dpe ":dé'ﬁaéitedmin the ﬁbfﬁiéé;éfﬁé"r"i[if';fé:iiﬁilih'weé"iérl‘y "s’f;“’f-"ike. In otf{er
) , b § © :.g words, a transgressive sea on a higher landém;ass to ’the northwest |
f i ;.T E Q Is it rather difficult to do accélrat'e correlation, at
gﬁ E § least at this stage of the game,‘ Mr. Beaver‘;?
? g g té'j A Yes, sir. -
"3 ) g (:\" Q  As a matter of fact, have you submitted samples of
j L § what we are calling Strawn to a paleo lab‘?A.: ;
3 E: A Yes, we submitted the samples on‘thé discovery well to '*
ST a paleo 1lab in Midland, Texas, and got two éonflicting reports on
ra
M, re the same well.
o Q What wWwere the two nomenolatures"j _
®
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A  The first report being that the reservo;r rock was

ke s

Strawn in age and the second report being that it was Atoka. It

iede

Q  Have you seen any indication of faulting in this

s our . opinton that it 1s probably Strawn, - —

. =
ol 8‘ .general area?
Q
B % Q A No, sir, I have not.
L N
: - o ] MR. LOAR: That's all we'll have of this witness.
W & -8 : , v_
E A| We'!'ll have an engineering witness.
a 8 ol MR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Beaver?
9
; " O s . o
s o Bl CROSS EXAMINATION
8 3 ,
- = i S
y S & 8| BY MR. NUTTER:
L 2] §> 2
E $ g Q If this trend is from northeast to southwest, it
[ . :
1N §‘g -
fof E 3 ..E of the trend.or do 'you-think it's -trending. farther to the north
e Lo ; .
% § ' there?
o _? MR. LOAR: You mean the one in 29?7
Rl
8y mg MR. NUTTER: Section 29, the dry hole.
g
; E § A It appears that the easterly direction of the reser-
— £ _
; *} % W} voir has been established, yes, sir, but not to the northeast.
P K |
g g - The dry hole in Section 9 encountered sand and had a show of
*y
o ) :
-4 E gas estimated at between 50,000 and 250,000 cubic feet.
) ) .
iy MR. LO#BR: The well in 9 that you are referring to.
t Q That's the well way dp there?
A Yes.
e Q It did have a show of gas?




and testified as follows:

PAGE 8
S e ~A-—=Yeg; 8iv. ]
Q . In the Strawn?
A Yes, sir. 1It's out opinion it's the tpead, and is
Strawn.
S - Q  Have any of these other wells penetrated the Devonian
R ®| except the original discovery well, of these three?
. gf N
Eg _§ A Not these three.
‘ - :
E§ R Q The "AH" Number 1 is the only one?
o A - No, sir, that's the only oné.
S |
. & MR. NUTTER: Any other questions of the witness? He
"g $ = , G
== e g*——r;g‘::é— T
w2z
2 T @ (Witness excused.)
Si 3 |
N RS VIRGIL R. MAYABB, . L__
N B T ' T
é =§ called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined
5
§
O

DEARNLEY, MEIER, W

Suite 1120 Simms Building

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOBR:

Q Will you please state your name and occupation?

A Virgil R. Mayabb, Districi Engineer of Sunray DX, Hobbg
Office. |

Q Have you testified before the New Mexico 0il Conserva-
tion Commission previously?

A No, sir.

Q Would you briefly state your educational and profess-

ional background?

&
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Phone 243-6601

100

A I was graduated from the University of Oklahoma in

iand since this time I have been employed in an engineering
capacity with Sunray DX.

Q  In the last few months you have been in the Hobbs
Disﬁfict'Office concernéd with this area "and bther_areas of
Southeastern Nevi Mexico?

“A  Yes, sir.
.kQ Have you Qade a study of what we are calling the South
Hope Area? |

.\ Yes, sir.

Suite 1120 Simms Building

uquerque, New Mox

Q Have you prepared an exhibit reflecting the reservoir

data and the reserve calculations for this area?

A Yes, sir, Exhibit 5. We tabulated the average r;éer—
voir data obtained from our two wells, the New Mexico State "aH"
Number 1 and the New Mexico State "am" Nuhber 1. The porosity
oobtained here, 11.6 percent was obtained by weighting the two

wells. The water saturations were obtained the same way, and
these were both from log calculations inasmuch as wWwe have no

cores availavle. The reservoir pressure average 2705 psia, and

The compressibiiity factor

the reservolr temperature 146 degrees.,
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measured, separated from the original test of our "AH" Number 1.

“"Inasmuch as we 4o not have much "iﬁfo%fmatidﬁjﬁé"ﬁ'é"vé used the

volumetric calculation here and viork’ed up the.reserves on an

.~

acre-foot basis and show we have 670 MCF reserves per acre foot,
'f?& ~. N » .
. L‘ § -and condensate recovery of 1.55 of gas. On gas reserves we're
- d : ) :
. ;i _ g :,.3 using a hundred pound abandonment pressure which will be a 90 -
- ' ol . - .
. e Q - percent recovery factor,
,—%.!;I !E" Z ..g
"" - E _ Q Now then, Mr. Mayabb, considering the data available
S 24 o| ©© you, would you express an opinion as to what area a well can
= O 3 : ‘
: : - 3 g drain?
“"5:-‘-\‘4( : § - ‘
o S 3 8 A Yes, in my opinion a well can drain in excess of 640
il We ozl S —
ZE e
o ,‘: '§ g. acres.
S & £ :
7 i ﬂ =1 ] Q Why do you say that?
; T v
frs 3 X 4 :
s B o R A Our New Mexico State "AH" Number 1 on the original
e . , o phakt o Db bAE WhLetat L
; g 7§ e
»;,‘ ,1 EIT g potential test indicated through thie high flowing rates and
] .
O o ,
:? . g % tubing pressures that the area has good permeabllity, and calcu-
"‘%r !'? - . o
% ts E&T mﬁ lations, using this data of the openflow potential test, indicates
N
S | w ‘
< fg E § a permeability around 30 millidarcies, and this, of course, is at
% 2 near the original completion, and we feel that there was some
N ' .
i . g —~| skin damage, probably in excess of that.
'3“ U§ Q How close is the closest markef for this production?
b hs A Approximately 20 miles.
! Q Other than the type of data that you have availatle,
b .

isn't it goling to require either production to a market or the

Llaring of gsubstantiagl quanfifipq nof gas fo go any furfher with

®
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your opinlon of the ability of one well to drain an area?

A~ Yes, sir. — -
@ Would 1t require the flaring of a sustential volume | |
to edeQuegely‘efeQeVfgewerea ofndrainage? |
§§ A Yes, sir, that is true. Our New Mexico State "AM"
_‘§§ S% Number ;, after complet}on we notlced that we have considerable
. C) § amount of formation damage there and we are unable to conduct
«Ei Ef interference tests at_thie'time. The well originaliy tested
8 g 2,800,000 prior to completion, and after comp;gtion the highest
E: 2 zg flow rate has :been 680 MCF a day.
5 r§ <§ ; Q Have you done any artific’ial sttimulati_on on_these wéilT?
E ‘g Zg A No, sir, not above the normal breakdown after -
_,"gijé;,glwcleanupmjob_whichmisein_themneighborhood ,,,,, of 500._gatlohs. . 500_.
& é -.-5 gallons on "AH", and then we went into the "AM" in an effort to
gg.g A \break our block with an additional 2,000 gallons, but as of this
o :zn """" 9 .? “aate we naven'i accompiisiied the objective there.
s; Eg Q  Have yoﬁ discussed this problem of market ﬁith our
E% E gas contracts people?
% fl A Yes, sir.
Eg Eg Q ‘And what do they estimate will be the time that we can
P
t}_:; expect a market here? 1

A They feel that between twoand three years would be as
early as we can anticipate gas service.

Q Will it require additional development in order to get

a market here?

. - RPN : H )
F’ | : T @
¥ ' L C
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Suite 1120 Simms Building '

Phone 243-6091

Commission?
A We are recommending 640-écre spacing and due to the
1topography of the érea, it's pretty rqggh,’we would recommend
that the wells be located in or on a 40-acre surfounding a center
of the 6U0-acre tract. In other words, that would give a 160
acre:arearin thé center OY”thE'secticn-

In your application you suggestéd a:four . .

Q

foriy acre'spots surrounding the center of the secfian, did you not
A Yeé, sir.
Q Either of these patterns would be acceptable, but the

recommending would fit better with the

one that you are now
topogréphy?

A Yes, sir, we feel that

refer to Exhibit Number 6 and state what

Q Would you
that 1s?
A Exhibit 6 is a reserve calculation for New Mexico Statg

"AM", utilizing the data as shown on Exhibit 5; we have used the
net footage as determined from our sonic log here, and we feel

that this well 18, or I feel that this well is more representativ$
Here wé see

of the reservoir than the New Mexico State “AHY.

this comparison between 320-acre and 6U0-acre spacing. Showing

6L40-acre spacing the total recoverable reserves are at 5,398 MMct)|

For the 320, 2,699 WMcf. We're utiliziug the same recovery factol

®

it would. e b
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‘ so it's Jjust half.
-
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, L -Q - “Would you . refer to. Exhibit Number 72 - ..
o A Yes, sir. Exhibit Number 7 is an economic analysis

- B

"
”

&2

TING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

- An operating expense of three and a half cents per Mcf and we

for this same well, using the reserves .as was calculated on
Exhibiti6 for 320 and 640 acre spacing. We ﬁéve used a value

of our gas at 10.5 cents per Mcf, and our well costs is $117,00(

are including our compression charge on that; less our produc-
tion taxes, and come up with a net profit before income tax,
federal income tax, and discounting this -- Let me back up a

little bit here. This net profit would be dver a 27 year life,

AT e

-

. i NS :

o e p . ! .

o v : agaad® - w faadig wee K 3 .
Mo, N e S i g M R |
I R R EX %

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPOF

SANTA PR, N. 4.

PHONE 983.3(171

cubic feet of reserves. On a present worth basis on 640 acre

spacing, our net profit would be worth $178,500; where on 320-

 acre spacing the present worth 1s $58,200; giving us discounted

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

profit for 640 acres of $1.53 and 320 of $0.50 discountedfprbfit
per dollar invested.

Q Have you included any»of the cost of acreage explora-
tion, overhead, dry holes or things of that‘nature?

A No, sir.

Q In your opinion, would you recommend the additional
development based on a $1.53 profit per dollar investeds

A Yes, sir, we feel that this is the minimum that we

could recommendg.

Q You could net recommend additional development based |

=D
&/

R N Pt et B L TR
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;w - =
i A No, sir.
» : = | Q THave you allowed any money in here for a
i ; ig laying a line to market?
SENE £c
. 1 1 §§ A No, sir.
- ;E g §§ Q In your three and a half cents, have you allowed any
s yia ": investment chgrge for compression facilities? |
*ﬁ%@?gﬁ gs A No, sir. ’
E EE ’ | Q Would you refer to‘Exhibit Number 89
a : & A Exhibit 8 is a detalled cost analysis %o drill and
i,f ‘ggl ﬁcomp1g§é~in the Strawn resérvoir in 'the sub&éct area. This
:g:; Eg :%_ ;%»fféfré was %Eélized on Exhib%EvT ;?;?he economic analysis.i Th?_,m“_
ftg'ﬁ.Eg ;g' cost as depicted here'are not‘répresentative of our initial weliL
%53 _°= =£ inasmuch as they were a little more expensive; we wéré doing
: g | additional testiing and logging, and we feel that this. is more —
; g : g; representative of the future drilling in the area. |
ik §§ Q Mr. Mayabb, to your knowledge, has the Commission
: ﬁ . established a field or pool designation for this area?
4 ;:’!'. i - A No, sir.
- 3 , ; '
L | 53 Q  Would you recommend that this be known as the South Hppe
v §§ Strawn Gas Pool?
' ER
: A Yes, sir.
;: Q If the Commission seeé fit to grant our application,

do we propose to drill a well in Section 19 of 18, 232

A Yes, sir.

: . T ’ - 1




PAGE 15

Q Will that be in cooperation with Southern Minerals,

who owns the northeast quarter of that section?

Q Depending on the outcome of that, do we propose to

Lo
~ B T

move then to probably Section 25 of 18, 212 4

A Yes, sir.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

-1

} ; ~ Q And depending on-the outcome of those two wells, to
2 additional locations in the area?
X a A Yes, 8ir.
E @ Q To -summarize your testimony you are recommending
e Q. " , ’
. E 640-acre units for this ¢ield?
e
47 LR _ .
! ia A Yes, sir.
!oga =
L 2 b 3 :
RSN -1 B o o » . A S
e E.s gi’ Q And you are recommending these as temporary rules so |.
K’ e 2 | . . )
i ] g that additional orderly deveiopment can take place?
S -
&y == N '
,«; f‘" g MR. LOAR: Mr. Nutter, I would like to refer you to
e o ]
; K : R-2440 and 2441, which were orders given on the application of
1 b e : < ' _
Sl & Ralph Lowe, in an area about another 18 or 20 miles south of
K
S I, this.
B P
m _ £3 MR. NUTTER: Indian Hills and Indian Basin?
- g2 MR. LOAR: Indian Hills. It is my understanding that
el | <t : ' ‘
0 BT T g & he's caught with the same type of problem that Sunray is. The
\ 3 . TR same market that he's looking forward to is the market that
S E - it

we're looking for.

MR. NUTTER: Your market is only 20 miles, his is 40.

T % -
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MR. LOAR: -fle'S another 20 miles soubh of use  Tols ]

going to take the development on our part and his part and a

FPARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 328B.1182

_introduction of Exhibits 1 through 8.

few othéfyﬁéggiéqin,th;é aféaﬂggréét é‘m;rkét, aﬁd"our beséwéueqs
is that we're looking forward to a market in two or three years .
We would like to have the same type of provision if the
CommisSion gives us tﬁis order, that upon the initial sale we
will nétify the Commission-and they can then set a time to r-
consider and see if this area Qillsubsténtiafe 640-acre drainage.
That's all we have of thié witﬁess.

MR. -NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Mayabb?

MR. LOAR: At this time perhaps I should move ¢the

SANTA PR, il M.
PHONK 981.3971

MR. NUTTER: Sunray's Exhibits 1 through 8 will be

[§

admitted in evidence.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, In.

ALBUGUERQUE, W, M,
PHONE 243.669)

e e :,::V(whananpgn,jdzﬂ.ﬂ.pp'lj cantlg RExhihitg. .1 _

Aar e —— e e W TR T e e e 2 A T

through 8 were admitted in evidencel,)

MR. DURRETT: I have one guestion.
MR. NUPTER: Mr. Durrett.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:
Q I»realize that you did ask for limited well locations
in your application?
A Yes.
Q I belleve you stated on direét eXxamination that you

have an alternative request, and I missed it.

®
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A VYes, that we allow the wells to be drilled WIthIn an

area of-the 40-acres—surrounding thé—centers

MR. LOAR: The 160, each 40.

A Well, yes, sir, 40 acres of 160 surrounding the center

f"

: ~ . : : S '
- '§§ _of the 640 would give us 160 acres in the center of the section.
. \q : > .
z:f: % Q Within the 160, you don't have any footage requi’rement& C
L . ‘
N 3
" . 2| though.
4 -2 -
23 R MR. LOSR: We could recommend some, if you would like.
im R e 2f
-4 b MR. DURRETT: Well, in general is what I was interesteft
‘Eg in.
MR. LOKR: What's the diagonal of the 40, 1,980?

.w
A
R
ey
.3

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

MR. BEAVER: It would be 1,980 from any two lease

lines in the center of the section.

A Does that get 1t?

Albuguerque, Now Mexico

MR. DURRETT: I think I have it, in general.

aneral Court Reporting Service

i ML T OB e T o
- . > ri - e A

G
|
ng

21 wéuld not conform to that pattern. The additioné.l wells that i
Sunra:y haé would conform to, naturally, any pattern that the
Commission adopts.

MR. DURRETT: This would be an exception to.the :

well in Section 36-18-212

-

Suite 1120 Simms Build; ‘

MR. LOAR: Yes, our "AM",
MR. DURRETT: Would it be an exception to the well
requirements that you requested in your application?

MR. LOAR: It still would bve.
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"BY MR. NUTTER: e
: &  This State Well "AM" Number 1, isn't it too good a well,
s . .. - T your opiiiion thab the reasci Cor the low productivity fis‘tﬁéf% T
S ;ét skin damage to the well bore?
»gﬂtfz A Yes. Prior to completion it tested 2,100,000 on quartjsfé
o gt § s

inch choke. We feel that the_capacity would be muéh more. Our

initial test on the well, upon cOmplefion and our potential test,

Phone 243-6091

‘the openflow potential was only 680 -Mcf per day, which is a

quarter of what it actually tested during arilling operations.

T O R N R |

NS and CROWNOVEE

o
- N » ; , 8

. 23 Q Once you establish a market in this area, do you plan -
5 . o .
é 3| to try to clean that well out?
> <
s o A Yes.

,,,,, S8 8

' Q”Wwwiﬁ&mindrééSé;fhe”productivity?

A In fact we have a permanent packer in there and we

ER, WILI

Gﬂl;ldfal Court Re,
Albuquer

Suite 1120 Simms Building

have four and a half inch casing, it's quite a problem to do any-|

|
r
t
)

thing right now, Mr. Nutter. That's the main reason we have held

off, we're required in drilling the packer out in all probability.

;2 Q Your "AH" Number 1 had a calculated openflow of
i 20,000,000, didn't 1it?
=

DEARNLEY, ME!}

1 A Yes, sir.
‘e Q In computing your economic analysis here on Exhibit T,

you show a present net worth, -discounted at five percent, of

“ -
'wi v

$58,200.00 on the 320 and $178,500.00 on the 640 --

i
1
=1
- , A Yes, sir.
1 Lo - . . E . ; .
S © e Q --which is based on a 27 year 1ife?
Ig ’ < T e
‘5 X ;
* - i
- T
{
i = R
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DEARNLEY, MEI

1

ER,
Genaral Court K

Suite 1120 Simms Building

’

negotiating with. There are two pipeline companies 1n the area

PAGE 19
e
S A Yes, sir.
, :" Q Being a million a day per ten million re‘serves; you
: q ea . _have got, for your 640 acre spacing you have five million reserved E
i ‘there?
ok | :
: E 2 A Yes, sir.
“ z 8 © “ :
<ol a _ E "‘,3 Q And you have a well that calculates 20,000,000 a day?
| § Ay Q Is 1t sincerely your opinion that a well that makes
' 8 o| 20,000,000 a day would be restricted by the pipeline to 500,000,
3 U .2 . : .
l -~ 3 é which would be the rate that you'd have to reduce that?
i &8 - ‘ . ’ )
S 3 8 A Yes, sir, I feel that.
ik g w sz
E $ ;!: Q Who are you negotiating with for the sale of this gas
& 2 ’ '
—g % """ "!"“"-“g “hLhav would take-ttabt-thet-ratef s e s
g 3 ’
iy S3j |
' =0 A I am not familiar with it, Mr. Nutter, who we are
<
p
e 1

with that particular end of it.

Q  Have they indicated that there takes would be at that
rate of tﬁié one to ten thousand ratio?

A In that general area, yes, Sir. Thié is more of a
rule of thumb. There is hothing definite, nor have we had a

commitment from them.

Q Either the 640 or the 320, even discounted 27 years

though represents some profit?

A Yes, sir.

®
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Q. You went by rather hurriedly your tgstimoﬁy there as

WILKINS and CROWNOVER

R,

or
3

MEI!

DEARNLEY,

v10Q@

M,

!

i:ml Court Rcm?rfing Ser

i

A”mqudrq@w, New

Phone 243-6091
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to why you believe that one well will drain 640 acres or in

A Well, with our New Mexico State "AH" this is the
.comparison we are making, the fiow rates on the particular well,
we had 7,000,000 at 1,700 pounds -- I had better get my notes.
7,688,000,£lowing tubing pressure of 1,619 pounds, and by utiliz-
ing this dréwdown-data,’weihave'calculated the permeabilities
to be, I don't have it, 25 millidarcies is the calculation for

the permeability, and we feel that is sufficlent to drain the

area.
Q You don't actually have any drawdown tests ye%?
A No, sirghourAggéa'is iﬂéompleté, and Qé aéé wérking
on i%,
~Q_.Do.you have any core analysls at all?
A No, we do nSt.
Q Do you contemplate taking cores on any future wells?

A No, we haven't seft up a program. I'm sure we will,
We drilled, the last one was drilléd with gas, and conseguently
wasn't cored, but now that we have a little, we have additional
data in the area we may pe able to correlate the formation.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of the wit-
ness? He may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anytning further, Mr, Loar?

®
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[ MR. LOAR: No, sir, that's all we have, Mr. Nutter.
M e DM e - wRe NIITTER <= Noas anyons have anvthing-they wish-to
R
offer in Case 29257 We'll take the case under adviseinent and
o "
= take a 15 minute recess.
| S
;A 3| sturs or waw mexzco ) :
- o § e o , ) "S8. . i ¥
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WILLIAM BOOKER KELLY '~ T:L:m-azo
JOHN F. MCCARTHY, JR. : (AnEA CODE 80S)

New Me.xico 0il Conservation Ccnlnissmn
PO Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mrs. Ida'RodriIfguez P -
Dear Ida:
Enclosed herewith please find Sunrey IX 011 K

Company epplication which I spoke to you about
this afternoon. :

Sincerest regards,
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1 ‘iN UFFICE UCC

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COKviMISSIOI‘iQQS' W STATE OF NBW MEXICO
8. 24

~ IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF SUNRAY DX OIL ] -

b COMPANY FOR- AN ORDER-ESTABLISHING THE VERTICAL . L ITICTSI
AND HORIZONTAL LIMITS OF AN UNNAMED STRAWN POOL - %zj

AND TEMPGRARY FIELD RULES INCLUDING UNIFORM : CASE NO.
PRORATION UNITS, FOR THE FURTHER DEVELOPMENT
OF THE STHRANN FORMATION UNDERLY ING PORTIONS OF
TOWNSHIPS 18 and 19 GOUTH, RANGES 21 and 23
EAST, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

N e G

3
P A
" *

i, v,

Ib‘""ﬂ b
e By -
MY I 1 AN Wi i

APPLICATION

TO THE HONORABLE OII.GCORSE?VATIOﬁ COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO:

COMES NOW Sunra.y DX 0il compa.ny and respectfully states and alleges as

fo]lows

1. It is the owner and operator of certain oil and gas 1eases;'among

© O NP Do N W

others within the following described area located in Eddy County, New Mexico:

)
o

Section 36, Township 18 South, Range 21 Fast, N.M.P.M.
Sections 19 and 30, Towaship 18 South, Range 23 Fb.st, N.M.P.M.

| et
=

12 2. App;ucant has drllled a.nd completed 1ts New Mexico State "AH" Leese

13 " No. 1 at a location. 1980 feet ﬁ'on the south 11ne and. 1980 feet from
14 [ the west line (NE—SJ—-NE—SWE) of Section 30, Township 18 South, Range 23 East

ATTORNEYS Al LAW

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

15 || to the Strawn Forma.tlon. The Strawn Formtlon wes encountered at a depth of

T RPN
BERT. WHITE A0 GILBERT

o 16 6935 feet below the surface of the’ ground a.nd is productive of gas and gas

4
7
[

e
o b Wl vae

17 condensate. Applicant has also completed its New Mexico State "AM" Lease Well

18 |[No. 1 within the NEL of Section 36, Township 18 Seith, Range 21 East in the
19 Strawn Formation which is also productive.
20 3. Applicant believes that the Strawn Formation underlies all or a major

21 ||portion of the above-described area and constitutes a new and previously

A L
. . . [ B e

22 {lunencountered common source of supply.

23 4. In the interest of preventing waste of gas and gas condensate, the

P!

24 |l elimination of unnecessary wells, the recovery of the greatest amount of gas

25 ||and gas condensate, and the protection of correlative rights, the vertical

26 l|and horizontal limits of the Pool should be defined and designated and

cooTprTe g ly sl T PR
oms

27 || temporary special pool rules established, including a provision for uniform

28 ||640 acre proration units.

29
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5. Applicant suggests that a uniform proration unit may be achieved by

2 designating each governmental section as such a unit, and that the permitted

ol et

7 " evelopment and production of gas and gas Ccoudeusate Trou~the Sirawn Fomasisa =

Silwells should be located on & unit within any one of ‘the following tracts:
4
5
6 N , o
7 6. Attached hereto is a list of the names and addresses of all principal
8 lessees or operators known to applicant to be interésted in this application
9 d the requested heafing.
10 7. This a.pplicafion may be set for hearing by an Exsminer of the Rew
é E 11 xico Oil and Gas Conservation Commission if' it is so desired.
yos ul
] 3 g’;g 12 WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this application be set for hearing,
i E.—"S - i ST - . i
é" ) "2'2%‘ 13 that notice thereof be given according TO law, and GUal Upon Uic LSariig
e
b = F4 P o )
' ‘ g%g 14 of this application an order be entered establishing this unnamed Strawm Pool
-3 0«
£ ’EEE 15 temporary special pool rules, including 640 acre proration units for the
s a
e e e s e N
-]

Jlcommon source of supply, and for such other reliéf as the Commission mﬁy deem

proper in the premises.

DATED at Santa Fe, New Mexico this 8th day of October, 1963.

. 4  SUNRAY DX OIL COMPANY
[ | ’ e i Y A

BY. o LT, S A T,

Willjem R. Loar

GILBERT, WHITE & GILBERT

Y

BY BT ' .
Counsel

e D i 1R o okl
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The Atlantic Refining Company
Box 1610
Midland, Texas

Bell Petroleum Company
PO Box 1538
M:Ld]and Texas

Ralph lowe
Bux 832 .
Midland, Texas

bhrathonOilCcmpany
PO Box 552
Midland, Texas

W. L. Morrison
Address Unknowa

P Ao 2 R e £ 2ok o
PG Gl LBt AUl ULSull Wil oL Vi
PO Box 1410

Fort Worth 1, Texas

Paul Short
Address Unknown

nay
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Sinclair O0il & Ge.s Company
PO Box 1470
Midland, Texas

Southern Minerals Corporation
Somico Building

807 North Broadway

Corpus Christi, Texas

d. H. Trigg
PO Box 106
Maljamar, New Mexico

C. H. Woods
k€6 Cameron Building
Cklahoma City, Oklahoma




EXHIBIT NO, 1
SUNRAY DX OIL COMPANY
RESERVOIR DATA AND RESERVE CALCUIATION
HOPE AREA, STRAWN RESERVOIR

UNDESICNATED FIELD, EDDY COUN‘I'Y, NEW MRXICO -
Porosity g (1) 1.6 %
Water Saturation Sw (1) 210 %
Reservoir Pressure Pr 2705 - psia
Reservoir Temperature Tr W6 Deg. F
Compressibility Factor z 0.829
Gas Liquid Ratio GLR 330,000 cf/bbl

(1) Prom log analysis of S %ﬁexi o State 'AH“ #1 and New Mexico
State “AM" #1 év, A)-(—zj ﬁ t-zf,\)@ vl ‘

Volumetric Calcul&t.ion of Rccoverable Resmes per. Acre l”oot

- l-'l:m An \:_(129

R e e L -w;

R = Recovery factor using 100 psia abandonment pressure is 90 percent
Condensate Reserves

C.R. = Recoverable Gas Reserves ka 7
r Y qu tio 5

C.R. = 670 Mcf/af 6.752 = 1,55 bbl/AF
330,000 cf/bb _

R = Recovery factor assumed at 75 percent

e ———— . -
- S s
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. , Docket No. 30-63
Docket No. ‘31=63

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARINGS ocTosEh 18, 1963, AND OCTOBER 30, 1963

ok (o

BOTH HEARINGS 9: 00 A. M OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE
ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Examiner: Daniel S. Nutter: Alternate Examiner: Elvis A. dtZ*‘

RN

i A ' g
. & W ' 4
BIRES R e e e SEEPRESIE ST TP PRI RSN

DOCKET NO. 30-63 - OCTOBER 18, 1963:’

CASE 2910: (Continued from the October 9, 1963, examiner hearin

Application of Big (6) Dr1111ng Company for extens16n of ‘an
ex1st1ng oil pool and spetial pool rules, Lea County, New
Mexico. Appllcant in the above-styled cause, seeks the
extension of the Scharb Bone Spring 0il Pool to comprise the
W/2 of Section 5, all of Section 6, and the N/2 of Section 7,
Township 19 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New nex1co,yand
for special rules therefor, 1nc1ud1ng 80-acre spac1ng and pro-
ration units to comprise any two contiguous 40-acre tracts,
and for fixed well locations.

$ 50

DOCKET NO. 31-63 - OCTOBER 30, 1963:

‘lmﬂl‘ﬂ?‘ivlﬂ‘k‘/«"f et

CASE 2678: (Reopened and continued fiom the October 9, 1963, eﬁaminer'hearingfk

In the matter of Case No. 2678 being reopened pursuant to pro- ‘
e - _visions of Order un D'OQCO“T“k:ChlsaﬂcymcanabxiShcﬁ ecmyv*abj”ﬂ‘”“'
l60-acre prorat1on units for the East Saunders Permo—Pennsyl-
vanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year.
All interested parties may appear and show. cause why said pool

should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

RIS

o

»
5
g v el s MR M Y
'
i

CASE 2903: (Continued from the October 9, 1963, examiner hearing)

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for a dual
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the dual completion: (conventlonal)
, of its Gulf State Well No. 1, located in Unit F of Section 20,
P Township 17 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to
i produce oil from the Double-A Abo Pool and an undesignated Lower
| Leonard pool through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2921: ,
Application of Robert G. Hanagan for a non-standard gas proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Aapplicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of a non-standard gas proration:unit com-
prising the S/2 SW/4 of Section 1 and the N/2 NW/4 of Section 12,
Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Four Lakes-Devonian Gas Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
660 feet from the South and West lines of said Section 1.
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Docket No. 30-63
Docket No. 31-63

CASE 2922:

' Application of Consolidated 0Oil & Gas, Inc. for an unorthodox
location and a dual completion, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause. seeks approval of the
dual completion (conventional) of its Jicarilla No. C-l-1l to
produce gas from the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin Dakota Gas Pools.
Said well is at an unorthodox Blanco Mesaverde Pool location 890
feet from the South line and 990 feet from the East line of
Section 11, Township 26 North. Range 4 West, Rio Arr1ba County,
New Mexico.

CASE 2923:
Appllcatlon of CltleS Serv1ce 0il Company for a special gas-

lift gas allocatlon, Lea County, New Mexico. Appllcant in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to produce Blinebry gas from
its State "S" Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 15, Town-
shlp 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County. Nen;ugx1co,,and to

utilize said gas for Hare Pool gas-1lift operations on its .State
"S" Well No. 4 located in said Unit E. Gas produced from said
State "S" Well No. 1 would be metered and charged to the Blinebry
0il Pool casinghead gas productloﬂ from applicant's State "S"
Well No. 6 also located in the s3i d Unlt E.

CASE 2924: : ; :
Application of Socony Mobil 0il Company for a dual completion

and for -a tubing exception. Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the dual completion
(conventional) of its State Bridges No. 58-DD in Unit M of Sec-
tion 24, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
to produce oil from the Vacuum Glorieta and Vacuum Blinebry 0il
-Pools through parallel strlngs of tublngn‘ Applxcant further
seeks an- ‘exception to Commission Rule 107{d)4 to produce the
Glorieta formation through the casing-tubing annulus from perfo—
rations at spproximately 6000 feet up to 2 3/8-inch tubing landed
in a dual packer at approximately 4020 feet.

CASE 2925: '
Application of Sunray DX 0il Company for the creation of a Strawn
' Gas Pool and for Special Temporary Pool Rules, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation
of a new Strawn Gas Pool for its New Mexico State "AH" Well No.
1, located in Ynit K of Section 30, Township 18 South, Range 23
East, Eddy County, New Mexico, and the establishment of temporary
. pool rules therefor, including a provision for 640-acre proration
! : _ units and for fixed well locations.

=
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Docket No. 30-63
Docket No. 31-63

Application of sinclqir 0il & Gas Company for an exception to
Order No. R~-1670, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicgnt, in the
ahove—styled cause, seeks an order permitting its Barber Gas

Unit well No. 1, located in Unit E of Sectionn8,4Towpship 20

Provisions of Rule-15(a) of Order No. R-1670, Southeast New
Mexico Gas Pool Rules, ‘said gas to be utilized in the o0il well

' gas-lift system on applicant's B. J. Barber Lease.

CASE 2927; .

Application of Skelly 0il Company for gas,commingling, Rio

Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the”ahove-styledg

cause, seeks an exception to Rule 21(a) of Order No. R-1670,
Northwest New Mexico Gas Pool Rules, to permit the commingling |
of gas produced from its Jicarilla "C" Wells Nos. 3, 7, 4, 8 and
6, located in Units M and P of Section 21, Unit A of Section 28
and Units E and J of Section 27 respectively, Tow hie_lsﬁﬁp:th;ﬁ%f-gﬁ

.Range 5 Hgg;h;hggghgglgggezgict;fe&»cifrrs.Pool, Rio Arriba

Couﬁty,rNéw"He&iqp, allocating said gas to-the individual wells
on the basis of ﬁériodicitesting. Applicant further pProposes

to meter saig éommingledfgas and to commingle it with commingled =~ |
casinghead gas produced from seven Otero—Gallup oil wells on its
Jicarilla “Ccn lease:rv“;,mmwwmwdkk s o

 CASE 2928:

CASE 2929

Application of Texaco Inc. for a triple completion, Lea Countv, {
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styleqd Cause, seeks ap- i
Proval of the triple completion (combination) of jts State of !
New Mexico "0* Neop-1 Well No. 14, located ip Unit J of Section

36, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico,

to produce oil from the Vécuum—Wblfcamp‘and North Vacuum-Abo

Pools through paralle] strings of 2-7/8 inch casing and to

produce oil from the Vacuum-Blinebry pool through 1-1/2 inch
tubing run inside 3-1/2 inch casing, al} casing strings to be

Application of Texaco Inc. for salt water disposal, Lea County,

* New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled Ccause, seeks au-

Andres formation through its State of New Mexico Qv NCT-1 well
No. 12 located in Unit J of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range
34 East, Vacuum Field, L2a County, New Mexico.
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Docket No.
"Docket No.

CASE 2930:

30-63
31-63

~

Application of William G. Ross for a unit agreement, Lea COunty.
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approéaie»
of the South Wilson Deep Unit Area comprising 3,920 actes, moré |
or less, of State and Fee lands in Township 21 South, Range 24
East, Lea County, New Mexico,

State of New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission

ir/




OIL CONSERVATION CO:#{ISSION
SANTA FE, NEW 12XICO

Date '{/ 1/‘13 ‘
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femnes

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COM&ISéION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING _
D BY THE OIL. CONSERVATION k . .
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR {
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: e SIS SO S 4

CASE No. 2925 = - W
ordér No. R- =4S 7&
'APPLICATION OF SUNRAY DX OIL COMPARY
FOR THE CREATION OF A STRAWN GAS POOL :
AND FOR SPECIAL TEMPORARY POOL RULES, _ A
8

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearlng at 9 o'clock a.m. on
October 30 , 1963 , at santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S, Nutter

EPUEE SR A — AAﬂ\p_a—4 - _,.A.. .....

Eraminer-QRly Sppoiated By "Ene Uil conservacion ‘Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission, " in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the COmmission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this day of November , 1963 , the Commission,
a gquorum being present, hav1ng considered the appl.u.ation, the o
e S s ---evidence.adduced; and- cnc*‘ii'i‘éc_vmaat:;ons “OL the Examiner, L R

Daniel S. Nutter . and being fully advised in ‘the prem:.ses,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as requlred by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Sunray DX Oil Compatxy, seeks the

creation of a new gas pool for Strawn production and the promulga-

tion of temporary special rules and regulations governing said pool,

including provisions for 640-acre m units and MM

- well locations.

(3) That a new gas pool for Strawn production should be

created and designated the South Hop_e—strawn Gas Poolj' —%ﬁg

was discovered by the Sunray DX 0Oil Company New Mexico State "AH"

L e - Well No. 1, located in Unit K of Section 30, Township 18 South,

Range 23 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico. Said-well-wWas-

'

’ . Lo

i~
3 - A
Serawn formation—ts—at— feet-
—
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CASE No. 2925

(4) That in order to prevent the _economic loss caused by

ine arlixlng ornunhecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of

risk arising from the drilling‘of an excessive number of wells,
€o prevent reduced recoﬁery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and- protect

correlative rights, temporary 3pecial rules and regulations

2 SUNRTIOINR 3 S O S e o s e i

. providing for e4v-acre M%units should be ‘promulgated for | -
the South Hope-Strawn Gas Pool. '

{5) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited Géli locations in order to assure

orderly development of the pool and protect correlatlve rights.

Y - - ‘?'
v e
o~ vl oot AN .
0

(6) That special rules and regulations should be establisheh s

£
i

for a temporary period to explre one year from the date that a

pipeline connection is first»oﬁtained for a well in the pool; that;4‘

during this temporary period'afl operators in the subject pool

B S o

should gather all available information relative to drainage and

recoverable reserves.

dalb-RE. ing one year- from the date that a pipeline connection is first

obtained for a well in the SOuth-Hope—strawn Gas Pool, at which

cause why the South Hope—strawn Gas Pool should not be developed
on l60-acre W units.

(8) That the first operator to obtain ‘a pipeline connection
for a well in the South Hope-Strawn Gas Pool should notify the

Commission in writing of such fact, and that the Commission should|

thereupon issue a supplemental order designating an exact date for

357“£‘yi reopening this case.

Wik g s CELal,
.

- L | IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

H$“:E£" (1) That a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexicp, classified
| - as a gas pool for Strawn production is hereby created and desig-
nated the South Hope-Strawn Gas Pool, consisting of the following-
described area: |
TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE él EAST, NMPM

Section 25: All
Section 36: All
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CASE No. 2925

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH,
“flaeCtlon_;u:; ,,,,,,, All
Section 31: All

(2) That Special Rules and Regulatioms for the South Hope-

Strawn Gas Pool are hereby promulgated as followé; effective

- Blimber [ . 1563

spncxan RULss AND nnsunmrxo@s

i

" l"“' O

sourn BOPB—STRANN GAS [ podt

RULE 1. Each well completed or recombleted in the South

H0pe—strawn Gas Pool or in the strawn forma?ion +1thin one mile
of the South Kope—strawn Gas Pool, and not hearei to or within
the limits of another designated Strawn poo& shéll be spaced,
drilled operated and produced in accordance witﬁ the: sPecial

i

Rules and RegulatloMSﬁhereinafter set forth;

RULE 2. Bach well completed or reconpleted in the South

pre—strawn Gas Pool &hall be located on a standard unlt contain-
fle governmental

ing 640 acres, more or less, consisting of a sing

the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearlng when an

applicatlon has been flled for a non—standard un%t and the

unorthodox size or shape of the unit is nece351téted by a varia— :

&

tion in the legal subdivision of the United States Publlc Lands

ew owing" prov;sions?

wr factga
. racts

survey, or the follc.- ist and the foll

are complied withs:
(a) ter;
igquous

The non-standard unit coénsists of quar
quarter sections or lots that are cont:
by a common bordering side.

in a
ns less

The non-standard unit lies whollj with
single goveramental section and contai
acreage than a standard unit. '

(p)

The appl1cant presents written consent in the

{c)

form of waivers from all offset operat
from all operators owning interests in
section in which the non- standard unit!
situated and which acreage is not incl
in said non-standard unit.

(@) 1In lieu of paragraph (c) of this #ule,

by registered or certified mail of his
to form such non-standard unit.
Director may approve the application i

applicant may furnish proof of the fact
all of the aforesaid operators were nof

ors and
the

is
uded

the
that

Fified

intent

The Sécretary-
f no such
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I-E:.Lt:u aii” UD_]

;;Qw;ne Formdation %MZL;LW;

"OI sucn"non—SLdnuara unit witnin 30 aays after the
Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4. Each well completed or recompleted in the South
Hope=Strawn Gas Pool shall be located no nearer than 1650 feet
to the outer boundary of the section and no nearer than 330 feet

to apy sove:nmental,quarter—qnarter section line. sl
, o
RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to

the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location'necessiteted
by eopoqr;phical.conditions or the recompletion of a well'preyi— ﬁ
ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the

proposed unorthodox location shall be notified of the application
by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
#hat-such‘notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may

'epprOVefthe'application upon receipt of written waivers from all

offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection

Director has received the application..

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

T{1j Tilat ally welil prLesentcly Griiiing co OF compieced in
the Strawn formation within the South Hope—strawn(Gas Pool or
within one mile of the South Hope-Strawn Gas Pool that will not
comply with the well location requirements of Rule 4 is hereby
granted an exception to the requirements of said rule. The
operator of any such well shall notify the Artesia District
Office of the Commission in writing of the name and location of
the well on or before December 1, 1963.

>(2) That any operator desiring to dedicate 640 acres to a

well presently drilling to or completed in the South Hope-Strawn
: ' i’j" o Gas Pool shall file a new Form C-~128 with the Commission on or
- before December 1, 1963.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hear-
ing one year from the date £hat a pipeline connection is first

obtained for a well in the South Hope-Strawn Gas Pocl, at which
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3

mission in writing of sﬂch fact, and that the COmission will

~5m
CASE No.

2925

160-acre proration units. | :
{(4) That the first operator to ohtain a pipeline connectiom

for a well in the South Hope-strawn Gas pool shall notify the Con-

thereupon .f.ssue a snppleuiehtal order designating an exact date
for reopening this case.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem ne’cessary;

DONE at Santa Fe New Mexico,

on the day and year herein-
above designated.

Teaateute T L EERU]

il




; - BOVERNOR - 1
JACK M. CAMPBELL .

 Suate of Yeto Suzica
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LAND DDMMIIBIDNER . .
£ B JOMNNY WALKER ~ ) A ke FONTER, JR

A O SOk a7
SANTA FE

November 13, 1963

»
-~

-~
~

Mr, Charlie White
Gilbert, White & Gilbert Re: Case ¥o. 2923

Attorneys at Law Order Wo. R-2598
Post Office Box 787 Applicant:

Santa Pe, New Mexico .

Dear 8ir:
mwummmocmmw

~ Colmigéioh Order Tecentliy emtered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

i /62%

A. L. PONIER, Jr.
Secretary=-Director

ix/
Carbon copy of order also sent tos

B . e Tl mw—#—
SN Artesia 0CC__x

by
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Docket No. 4-70

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING — WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 4, 1970

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel 5. Nutter, Examiner, or

CASE 4302:

Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for suspension and
amendment of certain provisions of Rules 14(aA), 15(d), and
15(B) , of the General Rules and Regulations for the prorated
gas pools of Northwestern New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks suspension for a period of one year
from February 1, 1970, of those provisions of Rules 14(3a),
15(A), and 15(B) of the General Rules and Regulations for

the prorated gas pools of Northwestern New Mexico promulgated

Y e %
A e e e e e

“by Order No. R-1670, as amended, that provide for the cancel-

lation of unproduced allowable and the shutting-in of over-

Application of El1 Paso Natural Gas Cqmpany for a waterflood

KapepA

project in the Rhodes (Yates-Seven Rivers) Pool by the injec-
tion of water into the Yates~Seven Rivers formation through
its Moberly "C" Wells Nos. 6, 9, and 10, located respectively,

Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby said project méy

- produced wells.
s CASE 4303:
:% Cour
- ? described cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood
S, |
L 2 |
S i c .
3 4 in Units-K and M of Section 21 and Unit I of Section 20,
’”‘t~§ Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
7 2 :§ be expanded administratively without a showing of well
. . response.
5 -

fa L
.«
L

e

+
¢

A
ag, .

-y

CASE 2925:

{Reopened)

In the matter of Case 2925 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2598, which order established
640-acre spacing units for the South Hope-Strawn Gas Pool,
now designated the South Hope-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico, for a period of one year after first
pipeline connection in the pool. All interested persons may
appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed
on 160-acre spacing units.

mreaioest Tas Cmintxr Nawr Maoavioen . . Arnnlamant. . An_t+thao ahnora oo
= Py T N — LR S2F 1 EY P R =ir o AL S o okt R e T T T T L S N e ek S-S N
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Examine}:ﬁeéfing -~ February 4, 1970
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CASE 4263;

CASE 4264:
=03 2204:

Docket No. 4~-,0

(Contiéued grq@*;bg{pgg!mhg;_lz‘lgﬁg Exami ner Hearing

Applicition‘of Wynn & Brooks for an unorthodox gas wejj
locatian, san gyan County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the
above—styled'cause, seeks approval for the unorthodex
location of jtg Federal 'E- wWell no. 3, to be located 590
feet frpm the sout line and 1590 feet from the West line
of Sectggn 13, Township 27 North, Range 8 west, Blanco-

Mesaver»e and Basin-Dakota Pools, San Juan County, New

17,1969, Examiner Hearing

Applicat?on of Wynn &fBrooksifor an unorthodox gas well loca- . .3

tion, Ssan Juan County; New MexicogmwAp;diééﬁEZ in the above-

rrrrr styled“:;use,>3eéks approval for the unorthodox location bf

its Federal "J» wejj No. 1, to be located 2390 feet from the
South line and 2410 feet from the East line of Section 11,
Township {27 North, Range g West, Blanco-Mesaverde andABasinfwﬂw

Dakota Pools, san Juan County, New Mexico.

”

%
C
Y
Ly -

¥
P |
- —— R N

---c‘wl‘d _ﬂ."/-:
T ————— i

CASE 4304:
=== 20id:

(Continued from the January 21, 1970 Examiner Hearing)

Applicatign of‘Anadarké Pfodudtion‘cOm any for lease -
comminglipg, Lea COunt§,~New Mexics. Applicant, in the above-

styled Cause, seeks auﬁhprity to commingle Langlie-Mattix

2, 16 andiZB,_comprisiﬁg, respectiéely, the W/2 NW/4 of

Section 23, the sw/4 SW/4 of Secticn 23, ang the S/2 NW/4 ang
SW/4 of Se%tibnzzs, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, with‘Langlie-Mattix Production from other
tracts in %aid unit, allocating the Production to each of
said Tracts 2, 16 ang 28 on the basis of monthly wel} tests,

Applicatioﬁ of Contlnenﬁal 0il Company for an unorthodox o0jij
well location and amendnent of Order No.R—2403,Lea Couhty,
New Mexibo{ Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks
authority o ariaa ils MCA Unit well No. 2531 as 3 Producing
©il well at! an unorthodox location 1100 feet from the South
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A T TN NTPLEE & ot it St
Examinor gy iy

February 4, 1970 Docket No. 4-70

CASE 4301: (Continued from the January 21, 1970 Examiner Hear ing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit Robert T. Smith and

all other interested persons to' appear and show cause why

the following Robert T. Smith wells located in Section 32,
Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley Cournty, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned with a Commission-approved
plugging program: '

State Well No. 1 located 487 feet from the
North line and 990 feet from the East line;

State “"A" We;l;ﬂgf;lmlécatedWQOOefeet;greg—thg rrrrrr —E
North line and 990 feet from the East line;

State Well No. 3 10Catéd 330 feetffrom the
North line and 330 feet from the West line;

State-Weli No. 6 iocated 270 feef froﬁ‘the”
North line and 1485 feet from the East line;

State Well No. 6-Y located approximatelybs
feet West of the above-described Well No. 6;

State Well No. 8 located 1155 feet from the
North line and 2475 feet from the East line.

Y,
oA
.
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SOUTH HOPE PENN GAS POOL
Production Data
MONTHLY PRODUCTION  CUMULATIVE PRODUCTION
MMscf - MMScf
January 1969 68.94 '  68.94
February 84.66 ©153.60
March 79.10 2370
April | 56.45  289.15
My  79.3 |  368.53
June n.n _‘ 439.64
July | 8Lzl 52085
August o 42.98 563.83
September ' 26.07 |  5m.90
"""" October 0.08 59998
November . | 6.94 _ 606.92

1.91 - 608.83

'l
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SUN OIL COMPANY
. Economic Analysis

SOUTH HOPE PENN GAS POOL
Eddy County, New Mexico

Total Gas'Réserves'(P/Z vs Cu.) - Gross MMcf
Less 1/8 Royalty
Net Gas Reserves to Producers - MMcf

Total cOndensate Reserves - Gross Bbls.
Less 1/8 Royalty
Net Condensate Reserves to Producers - Bb]s.

Value of Gas @ $160/MMcf :
Value of Condensate @ $3.16/Bb1.
Total Value of Reserves

Less Well Cost

Less Surface Equipment Cost

Less Operating Cost - .__130.800
Net Prof1t Before FIT and Production Taxes

(1) 0perat1ng Expense @ $35/MMcf (includes compress1on)
and $0. IOIBbI for condensate

BEFORE EXAM!NER NUTTER
1L CONSERVATION CCinyaizsion

._672542 EXHIGIT NO, &/
CASE/NO, L7 ¢

J

i




SOUTH _HOPE PENN GAS PQOL

Total Gas Reserves (P/Z vs Cum) - Gross MMCF 816
Less 1/8 Royalty ; 102
Net Gas Reserves to Producers - MMCF . 74

Total Condensate Reserves - Gross Bbls o 2025
Less 1/8 Royalty - : 255
‘Net Condensate Reserves to Producers - Bbis 1770

ga}ue of Gas e-"ﬁ&:ﬁ«ngF .  $114,000
alue of Condensate @ $3. . , ' 5,600 ..

Eotal Value of Resjervesc . 19,600
ess Surface Equipment Cost ’ 52,000-

Less Operating Cost v o 30,800
Net Profit Before FIT and Production Taxes $ 36,800
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5 ' BEFORB THE OIL CONSRRVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MEW MEXICO
3 IN THT MATTER OF THE HEARING
F cauursszoa OF MEW MEXICO POR , :
THE PURPOGE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE ¥o. 2925
OI‘th h‘ “'35” ;;
FOMENCLATORE
APPLICATION OF SUNRAY DX OIL COMPANY
FOR THE CREATION OF A STRAWN GAS POOL
AND FOR SPECIAL TEMPORARY POOYL RULES,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. 3

Qr c S8

BY THE COMNISSIONW:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
October 30, 1963, at santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. m#.
Examiner d\ny appointed by the 0i) Consexvation Commission of N

“with Rwie un of the Commission Fules and Regulations.

NOW, om this 13th Qay of November, 1963, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having comsidered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Danjel S. Rukter, amd being fully advised in the premises, = |

PINDS: |
{1} That due public notice having been given as raguired

law, the Commisaion has jurisdiction of this cause and the subje
matter thereof.

{(2) That the applicant, Sunray DX Oil Company, seeks the
creation of a new gas rool for Strawn production and the :
tion of temporary special rules and regulations governing said
pool, inciuding provisicms for 640-acre spacing units and limi
well locations.

(3} That a new gas pool for sStrawn production should be
created and designated the South Hope-3trawn Gas Pools that said
pool was discovered by the sunxay DX Oil Company New Mexico State)
“AH" Well No. 1, located in Unit K of section 30, Township 18
3outh, Range 23 EBast, NMPM, Eddy County, Kew Mexico.

{(4) That in order to prevent tha economic loss caused
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation o

| pisk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

NN
S
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of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative xights, tesporary special rules and regulatioms
providing for 640-acre spacing units should be pto-ulgatod br
the south Hope-Strawn Gas Pool.

(5) That the tamporary special rules and regulatioms
should provids for limited well locations in oxder €o assure
oxdexly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(6) That special rules and regulatioms should beo es
m:wmwmmmmmmmta -
pipeline cospection is first obtained for a well in the puoly ‘
duxing this period all operatoxs inm the subjeact pool
should gather all aveilable information :eunn to draimage and
mm‘m

: 7) mmmesmuwuamm
ing one year from tha date that a pipeline comnection is first
obtained for a well in the South Hope-Strawm Gas Pool, at which
tinthommutheavbjaetpoolsheuidapparaadnm

(1) That a hew pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Strawn production is hexeby created and desig-
nated the South Hope-Strawn Gas Pool, comsisting of the following-
described area:s

M%;w
Sectioa 25: »

Section 363 Aall .

L g

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 23 EAST, NMPM
sectioa 30: aAll
section 31l: 2all

{2) That special Rules and Regulations for the South Hope-
Strawn Gas Pool are hereby promulgated as follows, effective
December 1, 1963.
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CASE MNo. 2923
Oxdex No. R—2598

SPECIAL RULRS AMD mmmm

W"
. Mnnwcudorma-phv leted in the gouth
Hope~ Gas Pool or in the strawn formation within cne mile

of the sSouth Hope-Stxawn Gas Pool, and not nearer to or withia
the limits of ancther designated strawm pool, shall be speced,
drilled, cperated and produced im accordamce with the sSpecial
Rules and Regulations hereinaftaer set forth.

MIER 2. Each well complatad or recompleted in ths sSouth
NHope-Strawa Gas Poo) shall be iocated aon 2 standard uait comtain-
i.:tmmu. noxe or less, emtstiqoiauughwvm
8

+ The Secretary-Dizector may grant an exceptiom to
the : of Rnle 2 without aotice and hearing vhemn an
ammmmmawmtaath
unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated by a varia-
tion in the legal subdivision of the United sStates Public Lands
survey, or the following facts exist and the followiag provisioms

are co-pu.cd with:

s A g i e hpggi iR

IR I

(a)‘ The non-standard unit comsists of quaxte:h
. quarter sections oy lots that are comtigucus
by a common bordering side.

(p) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a

R L R T X s Wy Ty - "u‘ Mu‘n— i P

acreage than a standaxd mit.

(c) The applicant presents written consent in the
form of waivers from all offset operators and
from all operators owning interests in the
section in which the nom—-standard unit is
situated and which acreage is not includaed
in said non-standaxrd unit. ,

(d) In lieu of paragraph (c) of this tule the
applicant may furnish proof of the fact that
all of the aforesaid operators were nntified
by registered or certified mail of his intent
to foram such non-astandard unit. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application if no such
operator has entered an objection to the forma-
tion of such non-standard unit within 30 days
after the Secretary-Director has received the
application.

il
L
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4. BEach well completed or recompleted in the South
Hope~Strawn Gas Fool shall be located no nearaer than 16350 feat

to any governmental quarter-guarter ‘section line.

LB 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exceptiom to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an uncrthodox location necessitated
by cal comnditions or the Yecompletion of a well previ~-
ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the
proposed unorthodox location shall be notified of the application
by xegistered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furmished. -The Secretary-Director may
approve the application upom receipt of writtem waivers from all
offset cpexators or if no offsat operatoxr has antered am objectzo#
to the unorthodox location within 20 days after the sSecretary-
Dixector has received kthe application.

IZT IS FURTHER ORUERRD: o
(1) That any well presently drilling to or completed in
the Strawn formatiom within the South Hope-Stxrawn Gas Pool or

within one mile of the south Hope-Strawn Gas Pool that will not
comply with the well location requirements of Rule 4 is heredy

_aranted an _exception to the remirements of said rule. The |

operator of amy such well shall notify the Artesia bistrict
Ooffice of the Commission im writing of the name and locatioma
of the well om or befors December 1, 1963.
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before December 1, 1963.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hear-
ing one year from the date that a pipeline comnection is first
cbtained for a well in the sSouth Hope-Strawn Gas Pool, at which
time the operators ia the subject pool may appear and show causs
why the South Hope-Strawn Gas Pool should not be developed on
160~-acre proration units.

(4) That the first operator to obtain a pipeline connecti
for a wall in the South Hope-Strawn Gas Pool shall notify the
Commission in writing of such fact, and that the Commission will
thereupon issue a supplemental order designating an exact date
for reopening this case.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained fox the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary).

lLgo the cunter houndary of the section and no nearer tham 330 feet

.
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CASE No. 2928
Ordexr No. R-23598

muswﬂre.ﬁMco, on the day and year herein-
abonantm
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BEFORE THR OXIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THR MATTER OF THE HEARING ;
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSRAVATION
THER PURPOSE OF COMBIDERING:

CASE Mo, 2925
Oxdex No. R-2598-A

B
i
8

v ifl

; APPLICATION OF SUNBAY DX OIL COMPANY
5 (MOW SUN OXL COMPANY, DX DIVISION)
FOR THE CREATION OF A STRANN GAS POCL
AND YOR

‘ .
BY_THE CoNSsION: |
i This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. oan February 4. 1970.
i _at _Santa Pe.  New Mawiso. hafarse Bwaminer faniel £ Sutreaw .
el WM, om this_ Sth _day of Pebruary, 1970, the Commission, |
p quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recerxd, £
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised f

B
:
i
:

~. P

a2
E
- !

g (1) That aue public notice having besen given as required by
B law, the Commission has juzudi.ctiou of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-2598, dated November 13, 1963,
temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
South Hope Strawn-Gas Pool, Bady County, New Mexico, asstablishing
640-acre spacing units for a period of one year after first pipe-
line connection.

(3) That by Order No. R-3662, effective Pebruary 1, 1969,
l the South Ropse-Strawn Gas Pnol was redesignated as the South Hope-
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.

£ (4) That pursuant to the provisions of Order Mo. R-2598,
i ' this case was reopenad to allow the operators in the subject pool
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CASE Mo, 2925 =
Order Ko. R-2598=, -
—! i to appesy amd shew ssuss why the Scull Bove-sirava Gas ”'""Vfi.' B
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designated the South Hope-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, should not be
developed on l60-acre spacing units.

(5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-2598 have afforded and will afford to the owner of
each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share of the gas in the pool.’

(6) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by

|l the arflling of unnecessary wells. to avoid the augmentation of -

risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

to prevent reduced recovery which might result frem the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise preveat waste and protect
correlative rights, the Special Mules and Regulations promulgated:
by Order No. R-2598 should be continued in full force and effect
antil further order of the Commission.

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
South Hope-Strawn Gas Pool, now designated the South Rope-
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, promulgated by

Order No. R-2398, are hereby comtinued in full force and effect

(2) That jurisdiction o f this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

> (A L

. t.'bORTER; Jr'., r & Secretary




O1L CONBERVA'I‘I@:)N COMMIBSAION”

: COMNINICNER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO , ALEX J. ARMLIO
~ PO, BOX 2088 - SANTA PE :
s7v01

}

i

_Pebruary 10, 1970

! .
Book Kell ‘Rag Case No. . 292%
Mr. e Y | Order No. R=2590-A

White, Gilbert, Koch & Kelly i
_Attorneys at Law , . Applicant:
Post Office Box 787 : Sunray DX Oil Co, (Sun 0il Co.)
Santa Fe, New Mexico f . ' "

'Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commis-
: sion order recently entered in tho subject case.

i
i (

AN ORI

Pt

ALP/i
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x
Artesia OCC X
Aztac OCC
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~ ~| EXHIBIT NO. 1 N
SUNRAY DX OIL COMPANY
'RESERVOIR DATA AND RESERVE CALCULATION
HOPE AREA, STRAWN RESERVOIR
UNDESIGNATED FIELD EDDY COUNTY, NBW MEXICO

Reservoir Data | - S
Porosity g (1) 11.6 4
Water Saturation Sw (1) 21.0 4
Reservoir Pressure Pr 2705 psia
Reservoir Temperature ™ Wb Deg. F
Compressibility Factor z 0.829

Gas Liquid Ratio GLR 330,000 ef/bbl

(1) From log analysis of Sunray DX New Mexico State ®"AH® §1 and New Mexico

State "AM" #1
Volumetric Calculation of Recoverable Reserves per Acre Foot
Gas Reserves —’V, o _ﬁ ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, U — R T T T T T
TV - L3%60 () (15w @) (er) R
'l'r Ps :
V = L3560 (0.116) (1-0.21) (520) (2705) (.90) = 670 Mcf/ar
VVVVVVVV R = Recov;&A‘If‘;tor uaingmi;)o psia abandonment pressure is 90 perccnt
Condensate Reserves
C.R. = Recoverable Gas Reserves (i)
T Gas Liquid Ratio
C.R. = @M&%&ﬂ = 1,55 bbl/AF
330,000 cf/bb
R = Recovery factor assumed at ’25 percent

B e

B? 5'1’7&&_" EXAM!NER‘

iL CONS ERVATDN CCiam it
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CASE NO. XG2S




SUNRAY DX OIL cmPANI
. RESERVB CALCULATION FOR NEW MEXICO STATE "AM® NO. 1
¢ "HOPR-ARFA; STRAWN RFSFRVOTR '

UNDESIGNATED FIEID EDDY COUNTY, NEW HEXICO

Use average reservoir data’ and 12 feet of net pay. Reserves for 6L0 acre
and 320 acre spacing would be:

“6L0 Acre Spacing
Gas Reserves
Racovery McT/AF (Acres) (Net~ Pay) = V¥

V = (670) (640) (12)
5,150 MMcf

Condensate Reserves = Condensate Recovery bbl/AF (Acres) (ﬂet Pay)
CR = .55 (6L0) (12) = 11,900 bbl
’ 8 mctf egulvelant to 1 bbl Condensate
(20.8 x 10°) (11,900) = 2.8 MMcf

Total Reserves 5150 + 248 = 5.398 MMcf

Gas Reserves = V¥

V = Recovery Mcf/AF (Acres) (Net Pay)

V.= 670 (320) (12) = 2,57SMMer e £

Ccndensate Reserves = CR

CR = Condensate Recovery bbl/AF (Acres) (Net Pay)
(1.55) (320) 12 = 5,950 bbl
20.8 Mcf equivelent to 1 BBL Condensate
(2008 x 1 ) (51950) - 12)4 MMcf

Total Reserves 320 Spacing = 2,575 + 12); = 2,699 MMcf

BEFORE. EXAMINER. NUTTER
OiL cmsggvaMmmss:ON
m«o &

CASE NO 29225
f
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SUNRAY DX -OIL COMPANY
ECONOMIC MSIS FOR NEW MEXICO STATE “AM" NO. 1l
HOP! AREA, STRAWN RESERVOIR
UNDESIGNATED F'.[KLD EDDY COUNTYI, NEW MEXICO
640 Acre Spacing 320 Acre Spcaing .

Total Reserve Gross MMcf $ 5,398 $ 2,699

Less 1/8 Royalty 6

-Net to Producer . by ’

Value @ 10.5¢Mct $ 496,000 $ 248,000

Lless Well Cost (1) - 117,000 117,000

e : B 2) $ 373,000 $ 131,g°° '

ss Operating Expense (2 18 90 9,4
F3%-400 sTEE
Iass Production Taxes (3) 2;.100 12,550
Net Profit before F.I.T. 335,000 $ 109,000
777777777777777777777777 " Present Worth Discounted |

at S (L) $ 178,500 $ 58,200

Discounted Profit per

Dollar Invested - $ 1.53 : $0.50

_(1)__Doas_not_include -investment={6r T s pipeline to market outlet. ) ,

Operating expense 3.5¢ per Hcf, includes compression charge.
Production tax L.65% gross production.

Present Worth Based on 27 year life or a pipeline take of

1 MMcf per day per 10,000 MMcf of reserves,

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OfL CONSERVATION .COMMISSION

EXMIBIT NO. 7
CASE NO. 2925




y ,
Lz ‘ 3 m:» UC = 3

SUNRAY DX OIL COMPANY “30 .
DETAILED COST ANALYSIS 10 WOC 2 M 5. “ .
DRILL AND COMPLETE IN STRAWN RESERVOIR o . b

HOPE AREA,; UNDESIGNATED E‘IELD, “EDDY COUNTY, WBW MEXICO

io_e;ti Preparation $ 3,000 ' T
Contract Drilling 7560° L5;%00 -
Day Work 10 day : 10,000 =
Casing Cementing : 4,000
Geological Logging 6,000
Perforating 1,000
Acidising |

Mad Logging 1,000
Other Specilised Services 1,000
Tool Rental $00
Bits ; , 1,000 -
Water and Fuel 1,500

Surface Casing 1LO®' 13 3/8" $ 1,000
Protective Casing 1800' 8 5/8" , 5,500

~ Production Casing 75007 GBS i e e s s @ GG O e e

Tubing 7560t 2 3/8* Sy
Well head Equipment 4,000
Subsurface Equipment 600

TOTAL TANGIBLES $26,500
Total Well Cost $ 111,000
Surface Equipment A $ 6,000
Total Cost _ $ 117,000

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OIL CONSERVATIOM COMMISSION

cL EXHIBIT NO. __ &

CASE NO,__ 292 5
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; MR. NUTTER: We call Case No. 2925.

' MR. HATCH: Case 2925.

fIn the matter of Case 2925 being reopened

pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2598, which

A f i
R ., s by o . R S -

orderxr establlshed 640-acre spaclng units for the South

Hope~-Strawn Gas Pool, now deSLgnated the South Hope—

Pennsylvanlan Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, for a

period of one year after first plpellne connectlon in

the pool.

,“_,__“..“ o Tuemas

Fe, appeariné on behalf of the:appiicant.

{We have one witness and we ask that he

(Witness sworn.)

FRANKLIN D. LEBO

* called as a witness, having been first duly sworn,
was examlned and testified as follows-
DIRECT EXAMINATI ON
BY MR. KELLEY:
Q - Mr. Examiner, this case when it originally

came on for hearing was back in October of 1963 and
: Lot at that time éhe operator Sunray DX and the present owner
E A BT is Sun 0i1l Company DX Division.

B data ). FAEL e Aoy
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Would you state your name, position

and employer, please?
A- My name is Franklin D. Lebo. I am
employed with Sun Oii Company DX Division and am

district engineer in our Roswell, New Mexico office.

S |
[g Q - Have you- -
_i MR. NUTTER: How do you spell your last
% name?
¥ ‘ A
i THE WITNESS: L-e-b-o.
ﬂ MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

o 'ﬁ56é7§6u”pre6iously qﬁalified as an
expert witness in the field of petroleum engineering

for this Commission?

A No, sir.

0 Would you give the Examinei a brief
resume of your profession and educational background?

A Yes. 1 graduated from the University of
Illinois in 1962 with a Bachelor of Sciéence Degree in
Mining Engineering. Upon graduatioﬁ I was employed by
Sunray DX 0Oil Company, went through their training
program in Tulsa and Oklahoma City offices. I spent
1963 to 1968 in Corpus Christi working in the Gulf

Coast area. I was transferred as district engineer




to Roswell, New Mexiég in August of '68 where I have

been since then.
Q And you are: famlllar with the weils of
the subject pool?
A . Yes, éir; I .am.
MR. KELLEY: Are the witness's;Qualification;
acceptable? ‘ -
MR. NUTTER: - Tﬁeyﬂare.
Q (By Mr, Kelley) Are you fam111ar with the
testlmony that was presented to the Comm1531on by Sunray

DX back in 19632 Have you had_ the. onnorfnnié. te%:eaﬂ“m~%ftfw-'

that transcript?

A Yes. I have read the transcrlpt.
Q Could you glve the _Examiner_ a brlef Store. 9“:?“““‘;
- 1
of what occurred in this pool prior to that hearlng : ?

<

up to the present time?
A The pool was discovered in January 1963.
The discovery well was the South Hope Unit Number One
formerly the New Mexico "AH" Number One, and that well
is located in Section 30. o
The second well was the South Hoée ﬂnit
Number Two, formerly the New Mexico "AM*" Numbéﬁ One; and

that well is iocated in Section 36.




This well was completed in August of
'63. Both wells were shut-in after bomplétion pending
a ?ipeline connection, In October of 1963 the Sun 0il
Company formerly Sunray DX, made application for the
creation of the South Hope-Strawn Gas féol ang for
speéiai tempora¥y rules. This was Cage No. 2925, and
the temporary rule called for 640-acre spacing and
that the case be reopened one year from the date of
the pipelihe'cohnectibn. Order No. 2598 was issued

granting Sunray's application.

- The South Hope -- the Hope Unit Number
One, formerly the New Mexico "AQ" Number One was

drilled in Section 19 to the north and completed as

TaTsélectiv

duaiTin the Cisco and 5€rawn sections of

‘the Pennsylvanian formation in March of 1964.

This well was also shut-in after completion
pending a pipeline connection and was carried as
undesignatéd. In January, 1969, avrlication was made
and approval»received for the extension of the vertical
and horizontal limits of the South Hope-Strawn Gas
Pool to include the entire Penn formation and Section
19.

MR. NUTTER: That made the dual completion




unnecessary then?
THE WITNESS: That's right; and pulled
that section into the pool.

- A (Continuing) At this time this application
was ‘approved on Order Npmber R~3662,-and the poolfwas
redesignated as the South Hépe»Pehnsylvaniaﬂ’Gas‘éodl.

‘ In January of 1969, we obtained our pipe-
line connection and started sales then. :

Q (By Mr. Kelley) So despite the fact

that the spacing rules were set up in- 1963, you have

actually only been production for a year now?
A That's right. We have been producing

"for one vyear.

Q  And only three wells are presently
producing? ‘

A That's correct.

Q At —— back in '63 yvou had planned deﬁending

on probably the results of the well in Section 19 to

drill in Section 25; is that correct?

A This is correct.
0] But you have not?
A No. Due to the results of our completion

up in the Section 19, we didn't feel like we could

justify additional drilling.




Q Now, all of the wells that you have been

describing are shown on what has been marked Exhibit

Number One which is a Plat of the area; is this

correct?
A That's right.
Q Turning now to what's been marked as Exhibit

Number Two, the production data for the wells; would you
briefly summarize that for the Examiner?
A This is our monthly production as reported ?

to the Commission for the three wells in the South

__Hope Penn Gas Pool._in million standard-cubic feet per

TR LTI RS SiRad R e A A wkas

month. We have also shown the cumulative gas production.

When the wells were first put on production

) _and through about July, we were.ahle.to.maintain g
fairly high level of production. Since Auqust our ;
production has continued to decline as we are just §

riding on the pipeline; just whatever the wells can feed
into the seven to eight hundred pounds of pipeline
pressure. _And‘we are to the point here to December
where it's obvious that our deliveries are quite low

and we are in the process'and should have complete

within a week installing some compressors -- a compressor

1)
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Q Now this shows cumulative production for
all three wells. Can you give us a breékdéwn of what
wells Sre responsible for this production?

A Yes. The South Hope Unit Number One
located in Section 30 has produced eighty percent of
the .cumulative gas product{on.

The South Hope Unit Number Two in Section
36 has produced ten percent; and the Hope Unit Number
One in Section 19 has produced ten percent.

Q Now, you haven't shown any condensate

e SRR LIS -_—— P e e 2 2% — e

production from these three wells?

A The only -~ the South Hope Unit Number

BNe) TN

o e s e i c s - Yo blmean amir.mdanmifI moanb aandoangatsa. — -

that there was suffié¢ient condensate to be recovered
where we installed a tank apd separation facilities
for that particular well and we are talking about two
and a haif barrels per million.

Q Turning to what has been marked Exhibit
Three A, B and C whic¢h are production curvés for the

three wells involved; have you made an estimate of

reserves —-- recoverable reserves, and could you explain

cated_in_Section_20._produces.at.sufficient rate ...




9
to the Examiner how you made them, please?
A Yes. Exhibits Three A, Three B and Three
C are performance curves for the three wells.
- : Exhibit Three A is for the South Hope .

Unit Number One. The orlglnal pressure was obtained

from extrapolatlon of buildup pressure tests conducted
in January of 1968.

The second pressure was based on a fifty~
one hour shut-in pressure in May.of 1969; and the
th1rd p01nt on the cruve was based on a twenty-six

hourishut—ln pressure in August of '69.

On this performance curve, on Exhibit Three

A as of 1-1-1970, we are at a cumulative gas production

of four hunhdred nlnety one million cubic feet

Extrapolatlng this curve to an abandonment pressure of

approx1matelyAfive hundred pounds, the indicated
recoverable reserﬁ&éare six hundred and seventy-five
million, |
Exhibit Three B is the -~ a similar curve;
the source of information is the same as Exhibit Three A,
MR. NUTTER: The shut-in pressure is taken

in the same time?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir; taken in the same




months and in the same length of time.
A (Continuing) And as of 1-1-1970

we are at a cumulative production of fifty-nine

million.

This well is considerably less permeable

; than the South Hope Unit Number One so that our

7; pressure reading at the end of fifty-one hours and
*

twenty-six hours are probably low somewhat. But

considering the indicated reserves with this flgure, with

pounds might give you another fifty to sixty million

cubic feet of reserves.

It's hard to tell without some

extrapolated pressure reading what kind of pressure
you would have or how long you would have to leave them

shut-in to get good pressure readings.

But extrapoiating this curve to abandonment
pressure of five hundred pounds, we have a recoverable reserve

figure of seventy-one million.

Exhibit Three C is again similar plot from

A s o

the same source of information. Extrapolation to five
PR hundred pounds abandonment gives a seventy million cubic

o . ' feet of recoverable reserves. This well is also a fairly
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tight well, and these pressure figures could be low
somewhat.

Q Wellr eﬁén if your figures on Three B
and Three C were off, the increase of recoverable
reserves would be very sllght.

A if they were off f— if our reserves on
this extrapqlatien were off as much as a hundred
percént we would be talking about another eighty
million per each weili shich is not a great deal

of gas.

THK. KEL LE'!:

We are atraid we can't

offer this pool as a solution for your problems

of this morning, Mr. Examiner.

"""" = ‘“"“"NGTIEKf”*Yoquﬁﬁ“t think €hi
going to meet all this demand then.
0 (By Mr. Kelley) Now what then weuld

be your total estimate of gas reserves for this
pool?

A To the three wells our estimated recoverable
gas reserves is eight;hundred and sixﬁeen million cubic
feet. | |

Q And how much of that have you produced at

R Rt 2 1Y
e
e




12

this time?
A We have produced six hundred and eight

million cubic feet as of January 1, 1970.

Q So you have approximately one-fourt@l
remaining?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have any estimaté of how long;it

will take you to produce the remaining part?
A We -- to get our compressors installed

we anticipate operating for about eighteen months

ile
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month period cf about four hundred MCF per day.

0 So the outlook for this pool is considerably

Joe

.
Tt o e a2
+.was-haclk in--10£2

estimates were considerably higher aﬁ that time?

A Yes, they were.

Q Now, if you had had the information ybu
have ihow would you have recommended to management that
these wells be drilled?

A No, we wouldn't.

Q Now, referring to what has been marked
as Exhibit Number Four, an economic analysis, woula you

briefly go through that for the Examiner?




A ~ Yes. This is for the three wells. Our
total gas reserves based on our performance curves
were eight hundred and\sixteen million cubic feet.

We subtracted out a one-eighth royalty payment leaving
a net gas reserve to therptoducer of seven hundred and
fourteen million cubic feet. |

Our condensate recovery we estimated at
two thouéand and twenty-five barrels less our one-

eighth royalty leaving a net condensate reserve to the

_producer_of._seventeen hundred_and.seventv harrels.

_value for the reserves of a hundred and fourteen

"’ﬁﬁv R LR N
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The value of the gas is a hundred and

sixty dollars per’milliOn, which would give us a total

thousand dollars. The value of the condensate at
three dellars and sixteen cents a barrel is fifty-
six hundred dollars; for a total value of our reserves
there of a hundred and nineteen thousand six hundred
dollars.
Well costs for the three wells -- these
are actual well costs for the three wells -- is
four hundred and sixty-three thousand two hundred dollars.

Our surplus equipment costs fifty-two
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thousand“dollérs. Our estimated operatfﬁg cost to
recover thls gas is thlrty thousand eight hundred
dollars, leavzng us with a net profit of a minus
four hundred twency—six thousand four huﬁdred dollars
for the rhreejgells.,

Q E&hibit Five, you have tabulated the same

thing; you have just -- washlng out your wells costs,

is that correct’
A Yes, sir. We considered our well costs
as already been spent. We felt llke we could Stlll

make money by 1nvest1ng in our surface equloment and

producing whatigas was develbped;'and this shows our

costs excludlng well costs. Our reserve and value of

‘our reserve are the same less surface equlpment cost,

less operating§cost; leaves us a net profit of thirty—
six thousand eight hundred dollars.
Tﬁe surface equipment does not include
compression. ; E
Mé. NUTTER: Does that include the pipeline?
TliE WITNESS: MNo.
MR. NUTTER: Did Sunray build its own pipeline?

THE WITNESS: We did not build the pipeline.




15

Natural Gas Pipeline of America iaid a line to our
well located in Sgction/30. |

Q (By Mr. Kelley) Iﬂ order to get éhe
-pipeline in there did you have to acquire some other
marginal wells? |

A Yes. We bought two wells to the southeast

of the Hope area. I don't recall whether they were both.

from Tom Brown or one from Tom Brown and one from another —-

to be able to make some reasonable délivery for Ehe

Pipeline to come in to us.

Q Now, your Exhibit Number Four, that doesn't

include the dry hole that was drilled?

A No, it does not include the dry hole that

was drilled in Section'29.

0 Does Sun have any plans to drili any more

wells in this area?

A No, we don't.

é Based on what you know now about this pool,
can you say that you are draining six hundred and forty
acres?

A No, we cannot.

8] Have you run any interference test?

Ty ~§ A No, we have not.

L~




S B

TYRIITER

b
o

0] Is -

A I might add that dve to the extfemely
low perﬁeabilifies encountered in two of the three
wells that<interference tests would have to be |
COnductédeVer a great 1éngéh of time to seev
interference, if at all.

Q Is it probable that there is an even

six hundred and forty productive acres in these

I S I T
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wells?
A .. This is probablv twna. ...
Q In your opinion would a prudent operator

drill in this area if“any acreage was released by

_.returning this to a hundred and. sixty acres? . -

A I don't believe so. I don't believe

there would be any money to be made on the basis

of what we see in the performance of our wells. g

0 Can you envision any waste resulting
continuing the six hundred and forty acre spacing?
A No, sir, I believe we will broduce all of

the recoverable gas available to the three wells that

we have drilled.

Q Is this a prorated ¢ non-prorated gas pool?
A It is non-prorated pool.




}ﬁﬁqw s 4 T
N £
L .

r N Toiga, , ”‘%, H
»W"&!"'Mmmm“

n

o CRmER

Q So you are prodﬁcing e%erything that's
being taken.

A The transmission line will take what we
can produce.

Q- On what basis does Sun'recommend that.
the six hundred and forty acre spacing reméin?

A M It's obvious that the =- regardless

of the spacing there is little justification for
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drilling a well; either one sixties or three twenties

or six forties. But we do not know how these small

gas pecols lie with respect to the wéll. Smaller

spacing, someone could come in and drill in to one

‘ P , il
of these small reservoirs ‘and would be in a competitive

situation over not very much gas.

Q Another straw in an alﬁost empty glass.
A That's correct.
o} Now, I believe Sunray had additional acreage

in this area that was lost because no drilling; is that
correct?

a I believe fhis is correbt,-but I'm not fully --
I'm not qualified to -- for land titie problams.

0] Well, at any rate, has there been any

additional drilling in the area?
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There has not been any additional drllllng

in the area, no.

A

Q Were Exhlblts One through Five prepared

by you or under your superv151on7

A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLEY: I move the 1ntroduct10n of
Sun 0il Company s Exhlblts One through Flve.

MR. NUTTER: Sun 0il Company's Exhibits

One through Five will be admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Sun 0il
Company's Exhibits One,
Two, Three, Four and
Flve were admltted in
evidence.)

R o O S [

IS I IS S TitdtT

Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Lebo or Lido?

THE WITNESS: Lebo.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Lebo, what is the red

line on Exhibit Number One? Is that the area of the

pool as defined by the Commission?

THE WITNESS: Yes. This is the -- 1

should have pointed that out This is the horizontal

extent of the pool as defined by the Commission.
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MR. NUTTER: And the vertical limits
of the pool?

THE WITNESS: TInclude the entire

Pennsylvanian formation.

MR.”NUTTER: Are the éntire Pennsylvanian

formation at the present time?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
MR. NUTTER: Now the well in Number 19 --

the well Number 19 -- the well in Section 19 is the

one that was the dual completion? — ..

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Which one of these production

decline curves is that well?

THE WITNESS: That would be Exhibit Three C.

MR. NUTTER: 1In other words, that's the well

that has the lowest inifial pPressure. Its initial

bressure was only some twenty-three fifty or something
like that?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir; that's correct.

MR. NUTTER: To what do you attribute the

fact that its initial pressure wasn't even comparable

with the other two wells?

THE WITNESS: We are probably seeing some
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crossflow. We were in the Cisco and Strawn in
this well, and we are probably not getting -— we
are probably getting something of an averagé pressure
between these two zones.
MR. NUTTER: Or possibly the
equivalent zéﬁe of the other two wells wasn't making
any pressﬁre at all in this well.
THE WITNESS: This is true and the- -
MR. NUTTER: And the twenty-two hundred

pounds might be coming from the other zone.

= THE _WITNEGC.: —Thatls-og

LEd

MR. NUTTER: And in reality there are
two completely separate reservoirs.

SRR -..But_we _have combined_tham_at -tha. pracent.... »

- Ve

time?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR.ANUTTER: And ;his well has produced
about ten percent of the total gas- -

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: - -that's been producea?

.

THE WITNESS: VYes,

MR. NUTTER: And which well was it that you\

TR TR N
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'said makes the condénsate? : 1
THE WITNESS: It was the well in Section k
30, South Hope Unit Number One.

MR. NUTTER: That's therigood well%’
;I'HE WITNESS: Yes, sir; that's the
good well. ) T
MR. NUTTER: Are there any fur‘the‘;: questions
of Mr. Lebo? Hes may be excused.
Do you have anything further, _Mr.%Kelley?
MR. KELLEY: Nothing further. ;

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any’%thirig

further they wish to offer in Case 29252
We will take the case under adizisémeiit and

call Case 4263.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

~—

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) 5

I, CA FENLEY, Court Reporter in and for- the
County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby
certify that'the foregoing and attached Trahscript
of Hearing before the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation
Commission was reported by me; and that the same
is a true'ahd correct record of the said proceedings

to the best Of my knowledge, skill and ability.
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